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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting

SEEM Administrative Office

4/26/2016

9:00 am – 11:00 am

Superintendent’s

Mr. Mark Donovan, Woburn

Ms. Cyndy Taymore, Melrose

Dr. Les Olson, Stoneham

Ms. Mary DeLai, Wilmington

Ms. Judy Evans, Winchester

Dr. John Doherty, Reading

Mr. Michael Hashem, Saugus

Ms. Jane Tremblay, Lynnfield

Special Education Director

Ms. Kimberly Lawrence, Woburn 

Collaborative Staff

Ms. Cathy Lawson, Executive Director

Mr. Greg Zammuto, Director of Finance and Operations

Absent Superintendents

Mr. Jon Bernard, North Reading

Dr. Kim Smith, Wakefield

A. In the absence of Chair of the Board, the Meeting called to order by Acting Chair of the Board, Dr. Les Olson, at 9:05 AM

       B.    Public Comment – There were no public comments

i. Agenda – Motion to accept as enclosed – all in favor.

D.  Approval of the general session minutes from 1/12/16.  Motion to approve the minutes of 1/12/16 by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, seconded by Ms. Mary DeLai, all in favor. 
E.  Administrative and Committee Reports.

a.  Executive Director’s Report: 

1.  SEEM Programs:  

· SEEM is about to begin the coordinated program review and it will continue into next year.  Starting the self -assessment phase now.  

· All SEEM core academic teachers are participating in the RETELL course and are expected to be endorsed by May 2016.  

· All administrators and supervisors are enrolled in the RETELL course for administrators and are expected to be endorsed by June 2016.  

· SEEM received a grant from the Stoneham Cultural Council to fund an arts program for students.  This will be piloted as an after school program for the  Middle School and students will walk down to the Stoneham library and have a class on photography.  Due to several requests, SEEM has been working with LABBB to try and replicate their after school model and this grant opportunity will be used to pilot this model.

 
2.  District Based Services

· SEEM has applied to continue as a provider of RETELL courses.  We currently have several courses running.  Some are district-based courses and some are run at SEEM as open enrollment.  

· Home Tutoring Services began in September and is now servicing all 8 member districts as well as SEEM programs in response to school avoidance and credit recovery.  This program is growing quickly and per diems have already been hired to fill the need.

· Information session is being held at SEEM on 5/18 for the Moderate Special Needs licensure program with Stoneham Public Schools and Salem State.  Participants can enroll in classes on a stand-alone basis or the entire licensure program.  

3.  Upcoming Professional Development

· Student Mental Health Institute will be held again this summer on 8/15 & 8/16 at Essex Technical High School.  Focus this year is on culturally proficient leadership to support mental health needs for students and how leaders can support a more strength-based approach.

· Another SEI administrator course is being offered for administrators starting 5/10.  This will be an open enrollment course and for those administrators who missed the last one.  

· SEEM is offering several summer online courses for 15 PDPS in SPED and ELL.  There will be a Summer Book Study Reading the Behavior Code Companion facilitated by Rich Plouffe, as well as ELL workshops for teachers and one for specialists.  Dates to be determined.  

· ABA Department is offering two workshops.  4/26 is Providing Behavior Analytic Parent/Caregiver Training and 5/25 is a free workshop on Community Based Family and Child Resources. 

b. Planning and Assessment Committee Minutes of 3/17/16 were reviewed by Ms. Kimberly Lawrence.  

· Staff from Creative Living, Inc. gave a presentation of services they provide.  They provide respite services for developmentally delayed individuals and have programs for teens and young adults that include dinner and activities or overnight and weekend stays.  

· Deaf and Hard of Hearing services were reviewed for next year.  The Deaf and Hard of Hearing program will remain in North Reading and SEEM is also prepared to offer in-district services through program staff that incudes SLP, teacher of the deaf and audition specialist.  

· In-District and wrap-around support for families was discussed. Ms. Cathy Lawson is looking into resources and a counselor for the family and district support.  She also continues to look at local models.   

c. Personnel Report – A couple long term subs have been added for students who are 45 day students and we do not expect them to stay next year and 2 new aides were hired for new students who are expected to stay next year.  Per diem ABA therapists have been hired based on an ongoing basis per case load.  Motion to accept the personnel report as presented, by Ms. Mary Delai, seconded by Ms. Judy Evans, all in favor.  
d. Financial Update – 

· FY17 Budget information was distributed to each member with signed document from treasurer, the approved budget, supplemental material and budget highlights with information that can be presented to school committees.  This will be sent electronically as well.  This is for informational purposes to the school committees.  A vote is not needed.

· Enrollment is currently below what was projected.  Several referrals are pending which will improve this.  As of 3/31/2016 there are a total of 324 students, however, the FTE is up about 1.5 students since that date.  

· Revenue and Expenses as of 3/31/2016.  Projected to finish the year with an estimated profit of just below $90,000.  Transportation has been above what was anticipated as well as professional development due to RETELL courses.  Tuitions are estimated to be under by about $600,000.  Expenses have been updated based on staffing and expenses.  For grants SEEM has received the cultural grant from Stoneham but no other grants since the last report. 

· Profit and Loss Budget vs. Actual for 7/1/2015 through 3/31/2016 shows further breakdown of expenses.  Motion to accept the financial update as presented by, Ms. Cyndy Taymore, seconded by Dr. Judy Evans, all in favor.
F.  Old Business

1.   Draft Procedure for Admitting New Board Members – The Board reviewed the draft procedure, which was developed by Dr. Judy Evans, Ms. Jane Tremblay, Ms. Cathy Lawson and Mr. Greg Zammuto.  The subcommittee decided a procedure was necessary to be as transparent as possible so that people who would like to join the collaborative would know what they would be judged against.  Issues that the group felt were important for new members was that they attend board meetings and subcommittees, that they contribute to the collaborative in some way such as space, expertise etc.  The most important matter to consider is financial stability of the collaborative.  After discussion it was decided that the subcommittee would meet again to further develop steps and timelines for the process of considering new membership 

G.  New Business

Proposed lease terms were reviewed for the North Reading Public Schools for the Deaf and Hard of Hearing program at the Hood School and Stoneham Public Schools for the Central School. Lease terms from the City of Melrose for Ripley and Beebe Schools and from the Town of Wakefield for the Yeuell School are still pending.  

1. North Reading (DHOH) lease 1 year $16,200 (no increase).  Motion to accept the lease terms as presented by the North Reading Public Schools for the Hood School by Ms. Jane Tremblay, seconded by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, all in favor.  

2. Stoneham lease term shall be for 3 years commencing 7/1/2016 and terminating 6/30/2019 with option to extend 2 additional years through 6/30/2021.  The rent includes a 2.5% increase for each year 1-3.  If the Collaborative proceeds with plans for a multi-year renovation project, the district agrees to negotiate a new lease with a term up to ten years as authorized by the Stoneham Town Meeting in May 2015.  Motion to accept the lease terms as presented by Stoneham for the Central School by Ms. Mary DeLai, seconded by Dr. John Doherty, Dr. Les Olson abstained, remainder voted in favor. 
H. Other Business – Ms. Cathy Lawson informed the Board that the SEEM attorney is retiring.  Board will need to decide if SEEM will stay with the same firm, Murphy, Hesse, Toomey and Lehane, or go elsewhere.   

I. Future Meeting Dates and Agenda Items 

a. Chair and Financial Representative appointment

b. FY17 Board Dates

c. Executive Director Contract.

J.  Adjournment – Motion to adjourn at 10:15 am, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted by,

Catherine Lawson, Executive Director
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